Card Tricks Meeting Minutes - July 13, 2023

Attendance - Show & Tell

- 1. Susan Denton
- 2. Diana Anderson
- 3. Ellen Yacavone
- 4. Denise Locke Fabric box, ice cream cozy, gnomes and a recycled book
- 5. Marlys Hunt Camp Quilt
- 6. Kathy Bowers Wallhanging
- 7. Trish Staffnik Hawaiian applique wall hanging
- 8. Tippy Mueller Paris dress square and demo
- 9. Cheryl Holtz
- 10. Kathy Hamilton
- 11. Karen Bloom
- 12. Elaine Mahaffey
- 13. Jodi Moses Wallhanging
- 14. Nancy Smith
- 15. Gayle Lazor
- 16. Katy Taylor Golden Irish Chain Quilt
- 17. Janice Graham Log Cabin
- 18. Jackie Ethelbah Panel guilt for "Walking Down Ranch"
- 19. Jill Johnson guest
- 20. Sandy Wagner Blocks
- 21. Donna Lewis
- 22. Paule-Marie Bunyan
- 23. Rhonda Skeie
- 24. Jeannette Wright
- 25. Nancy Stien- Disc Golf themed quilt for a raffle
- 26. Peagy Bruns Bonnie Hunter Scrap Quilt and Kim Diehl Quilt
- 27. Claudia Baumer

President, Elaine Mahaffey introduced our guest , Jill Johnson (Jackie Ethelbah's sister) **Birthdays** -Marlys Hunt (for Maggie Smeh) announced seven July birthdays. Kathy Bowers, Jeanne Glover, Trish Staffnik, Marcie Greenberg, Karen Bloom, Gayle Lazar and Nancy Smith. **The Fat Quarter** drawing was won by Karen Bloom.

The Door Prized was won by Nancy Smith.

Diana Anderson reported On the June Retreat at Bear Cabin Inn. Progress was made on blocks for a patriotic quilt and the 2024 Card Tricks raffle quilt. The next retreat will be Sept. 27th & 28th.

Education - Sandy Wagner reported future meeting programs/demos. September /Tippy Muelle (dress appliqué blocks)r, October/Sandy Wagner (Binding), November/Jodi Moses (Semiole piecing)

Nancy Smith and Karen Bloom reported on 2023 raffle quilt sales. They have contacted the senior center, art alliance and the Pinetop/Lakeside community center among other venues.

Susan Denton passed out fabric for Star Blocks, enough to make a quilt 60" x 70"

Minutes - A motion was made by Diana Anderson and seconded by Katy Taylor to accept the minutes as corrected. Motion passed.

Treasurers Report- Paule-Marie reported a total of \$7,932.96 in the account with \$3,741.18 going to Patriotic Piecers. A motion was made by Nancy Smith and seconded by Jeannette Wright to accept the treasurers report. Motion passed.

Committee reports -

Quilt Show - Cheryl Holtz checked with State Farm Ins. regarding increasing the insurance for the Quilt show trailer from \$8,000 to \$13,000 (this will increase our payment by \$100.00 per

month.) A motion was made by Ellen Yacavone and seconded by Jodi Moses to increase the insurance coverage. Motion passed.

Gina Perkes will teach a machine quilting ruler workshop on Tuesday, Aug.8th, from 9:00 to 4:30. The fee will be \$100.00 for **non-members** and \$80.00 for **members**, openings are still available.

Ellen Yacavone asked volunteers for quilt set-up on the 9th of Aug. and take down o the 11th of Aug.

Vendors -we have 18 vendors with lunch being provided for volunteer members and vendors. **Diana Anderson** is doing a great job with the advertising with posters, ads in the Maverick, Independent.

Jodi Moses and Jeannette Wright have plans for assembling the raffle baskets for the silent auction.

Scholarship committee - A motion was made by Ellen Yacavone and seconded by Paule-Marie Bunyan to have the proceeds from the 2023 raffle ticket sales go to Veterans Village/Walking Down Ranch. Motion passed.

A motion was made by Nancy Stein and seconded by Kathy Bowers to cancel showing the raffle quilts at Pioneer Days in Snowflake, due the hot weather. Motion passed.

NPC classes Diana Anderson reported that the classes were a huge success making \$692.00 She will be starting a new class in Snowflake the 3rd. week in August, as well as an advanced and intermediate class. Volunteers will have a training session.

Diana also announced that we have a new AQG board with Eva Kilgore elected as president.

Nominating Committee - Please contact Tippy Mueller or Sandy Wagner for nominations for Vice President for the October elections.

New Facility - Elaine Mahaffey suggested that a committee be formed to explore the possibility of a new facility for Card Tricks Chapter, since our membership is really growing. (good news) Trish Staffnik, Katy Taylor and Denise Locks volunteered.

A motion was made by Paule-Marie Bunyan and seconded by Rhonda Skeie to adjourn the meeting. Motion passed.